
Broadcast Message: SEVIS Notice – Update Sex Designation in SEVIS Records 

To: PDSOs and DSOs at Impacted Schools  

Date: July 24, 2025 

Number: 2507-03 

 

General Information 

According to our records, there are SEVIS records at your school that indicate Other in the Sex 

field. Pursuant to Executive Order 14168, you must update the affected records to either Male or 

Female by Sept. 30, 2025. For instructions on how to run student reports in SEVIS, please visit 

the SEVIS Help Hub page at Student Report for School Officials.  

If users have questions, please contact the SEVP Response Center via email at 

SEVP@ice.dhs.gov or via phone at 703-603-3400 or 800-892-4829, Monday through Friday, 

from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. ET, except federal holidays. 

Disclaimer 

The Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 

any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 

administrative, civil, or criminal matter. 

 

https://studyinthestates.dhs.gov/sevis-help-hub/sevis-basics/reports/student-report-for-school-officials
mailto:SEVP@ice.dhs.gov
https://twitter.com/studyinstates
https://www.linkedin.com/company/student-and-exchange-visitor-program?trk=biz-companies-cym
https://www.facebook.com/StudyintheStates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Js9QXKTlMUs

